LOCKINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of a Parish Council meeting held on Monday 13th January 2014 at 7.00pm.

Apologies.
Cllrs. James Warburton and Graham Chapman and Cllr. Pollard

Those present were the Chairman Cllr Proctor, the Vice-Chairman Cllr Turrell and Cllrs. Myers, Scott, Crookes, Munro-Hill and Stephenson.

The Clerk, Ms S. Connon was in attendance.

Declaration of Interest (if any)  None

E.R.Yorks.Council business (If Cllr is present)  No-one present

Minutes. The minutes of the 9th December 2013 meeting were approved and signed with 2 amendments.  Parish Precept figure for 2014-15 agreed and set was lower than the previous year.  Drainage issue at Aike will be discussed at the meeting. 

Matters arising.
Severe Weather Grant Fund/Salt Bins – Thorpe.  The 4 salt bins applied for are now in place in the 4 locations along Thorpe. 

South Glebe/grass verges.  Mr Rob Ellett forwarded correspondence from ERYC to the parish council regarding damage to the grass verges by building contractors.  The contractors will repair the damage caused.  Mr. Ellett thanked the parish council for their help in this matter.

Lundys/Land Registration.  Cllr Proctor liased with David Lundy who informed him that Peter Johnson will need to sign a form for Land Registry.  AP will also sign a on a separate document advising that nothing has changed with the evidence provided to Peter Johnson for the Land Registration.

Drainage/Aike. ERYC have now cleared the blockage in the drains near Laurel Farm and Chapel Lane, Aike, and the drains are now running freely.

Parish Precept 2014-15.  Angela Coultas, Accountancy Assistant, Corporate Resources Directorate, has advised the parish council they will not be receiving any council tax support grant for 2014-15.  Therefore the parish council will be receiving the amount applied for only - £3024.00.  The parish council will not be submitting a revised request.

Correspondence. East Riding Parish News was forwarded to all councillors.

Recent Grant Awards – Community Partnership/Brad Webster.  A list of grants applied for in 2013 by parish counncils was made available.

A request was made by Brad Webster for the parish council to provide evidence of the parish’s approval of its equalities/H/S policies.  Clerk to advise BW that this has been carried out.

The River Hull Valley Drainage Heritage Group.  A book regarding this was forwarded to the parish council.

Beverley Ward Rural Ward Meeting will be held on 22 January 2014 at 6.30pm in County Hall.  AP and DT to attend.

Barabara Robinson.  Thankyou letter was received regarding the parish council’s continuing support in funding the quarterly newsletter/gazette.

Planning.
13/03380/PLF – Erection of a wind turbine (24.8 metres to hub, 34.5 metres to the tip) with associated access and cable run Land East of Barmston Drain, Chapel Lane, Aike for Mr. Neil Wright.  Granted.

Accounts.

S. L. Connon was paid £140.10 stipend for January and expenses of £20.98.

Cllr. D. Turrell proposed to purchase a printer for the clerk, seconded MMH. AIF.

Next meeting. The PC would next meet on Monday 10th February 2014.

A.O.B.

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.46pm.

